
From: Soura, Christian
To: Sakimura, Valerie (ValerieSakimura@gov.sc.gov) <ValerieSakimura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 6/17/2013 8:41:11 AM
Subject: FW: Pay For Success feasibility study draft

Attachments: SC SIB Feasibility Study 6-6-13 rev.pptx
Links to Additional Studies Referenced in ICS PFS Feasibility Study.docx
ICS Feasibility Study References.zip

                I printed a copy of the important stuff for you…flip through it before the meeting with Tony this AM.  I can fill 
in the blanks…
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Megan Golden [mailto:mgoldennyc@gmail.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2013 5:49 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Cc: Joe Waters

Subject: Fwd: Pay For Success feasibility study draft
 
Christian,
Great article in the Post! I hope you are happy with it.
Here is the feasibility study draft as promised. (We are still working on it so it will change.) 
Thanks for your input last week.
Best,
Megan

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Megan Golden <mgoldennyc@gmail.com>

Date: Tue, Jun 11, 2013 at 5:44 PM

Subject: Pay For Success feasibility study draft

To: SUPRA@scdhhs.gov
Cc: Joe Waters <jwaters@instituteforchildsuccess.org>

John,
It was great to meet with you and get your input on the feasibility study last week. As you requested, I am 
attaching a copy of the presentation and the studies cited. There is a zip file of studies that are not easily 
accessible, and a file containing links to those available online. Please note that we are working on 
incorporating the very useful comments you made last week but haven't finished yet, so this is almost the same 
version you saw then. 
 
I wanted to mention that I asked about the changes you told us about in your policy for reimbursing elective, 
non-medically necessary deliveries before 39 weeks. It is my understanding that, since we are defining preterm 
as less than 37 weeks, we are not capturing those elective births, since they generally do not happen before 37 
weeks. If that is not right, please let me know and we will see if we can figure out how to account for the 
change.
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Let me know if you or any of your staff have questions, and if you have updated data.
 
Best,
Megan
 
--
Megan Golden

Fellow
NYU Robert F. Wagner Graduate School of Public Service
(212) 992-6517
http://wagner.nyu.edu

http://wagner.nyu.edu

